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Editorial
Welcome to the September 2013 edition of the Cremorne Community Newsletter, the occasional newsletter of the Cremorne Community Group Inc.(CCG)

The CCG is holding its AGM on Sunday 29th September and we invite you to join us at 3pm to hear what we have achieved over the last 12 months and have a say in how you see the future of the Group. We invite you to enjoy a complimentary drink and afternoon tea with us after the meeting.

In welcoming back the warmer weather the CCG invites you all to come along to our annual Long Table Lunch in the Park. This event recognising the official day of the naming of Cremorne 54 years ago will be held on Sunday 13th October at the Cremorne Beach 

This event is funded through the 2013 Clarence City Council Community Grant Program as is the Celebration of the Summer Solstice with Santa for the kids & BBQ & Xmas tree decorating for everyone. This will be held on Friday 20th December.  We are grateful for the ongoing support of Clarence City Council through its Community Grants Program.

As a community we congratulate the Cremorne Bowls Club on its fiftieth anniversary. 
At its AGM in May the members of the Bowls Club recognised its significant role in the community by changing its Constitution to formally include the name “Community” in its title so it is now know as the Cremorne Bowls & Community Club. The role of the community in the management of the Club was also recognised with the election of Brian Bennett, Glenn Bremner and Vicki Pearce from the CCG and Peter Ray and Don McVilly from the community to the Board of Management in 2013-14.  

The Cremorne Community Group is steadily increasing in membership and for an annual fee of $5 we urge you to join, as this small amount helps us cover our costs.

Vicki Pearce

Convenor

Cremorne Playgroup News
Play sessions at the Cremorne Bowls Club

Mondays 10:00am – 12 noon (school terms only)
Playgroup sessions are on every Monday morning during the school terms. The sessions are well attended by families from Cremorne and the surrounding areas. We usually meet at the bowls club during the colder winter months and on the last Monday of every month we go somewhere different whether it be the Foreshore Tavern, the Cremorne park (weather permitting) or FarOut (indoor play centre). The sessions are mostly attended by Mums but we have a few grandparents and Dads who make regular appearances too. 
We have a roster to share the load of setting up the play session and organising a craft activity. The kids love suggesting what toys to get out and they enjoy helping to pack things away at the end of the session. The children that attend range from young babies through to kinder age. We have a break partway through the morning and the kids all sit down together and share some fruit while the grownups have a cuppa. 
 
Outside of the Monday sessions we also try to have some "grown ups only" catch ups and at this stage 22 of us enjoyed the curry night at the bowls club. 

Parents/Grandparents are most welcome and it's a really good way to meet people if you are new to the area. We have a group email which we can add your name to which will keep you up to date with what's happening.
We welcome new faces and ideas and hope to see you there so if you are new to Cremorne contact Bron on 6248 8067 or 0419 569 230 or Jodie on 6237 0720 or go to www.cremorne.tas.au   

Pipe Clay Coastcare

Pipe Clay Coastcare has been steadily working on a couple projects over the last few months.  The corner of Cremorne Ave and Frederick Henry Parade has been our main focus. We carried out similar work just around the corner a few years ago with great success. Firstly the weeds were eradicated, then planted out with Tasmanian natives and mulched.  As with all areas we have revegetated, we plan to monitor the site and weed and plant as needed.
An area along Pipe Clay Esplanade was identified as having a high density of weeds which were in danger of encroaching further along the lagoon. In the hope of reducing this possibility, we had the area professionally sprayed and have begun to replant.  This area will also need to be continually monitored as already the weeds are beginning to repopulate. 
Our August working bee was well attended and we were able to help the Crow/Goyne farm to create a wildlife corridor in their paddocks along Cremorne Ave (you will have noticed all the tree guards as you drive in).
Most recently we completed some maintenance along The Spit track, removing tree guards, trimming  some of the plants and planting some more natives.  Anyone who has walked along the track will notice the huge difference that has been made to the area.  Thanks to everyone involved in the project. The track was primarily completed to help protect the fragile dune system as well as provide access to the beach and lagoon at all times.  Please help to protect the dunes by sticking to the path as much as possible.
The Group is continuing to seek money for Serrated Tussock control on Calverts Hill and she will hear back soon as to whether we have been successful.  We are also a nominee for the Coastcare award at this year’s Landcare conference, whether we win or not, either way it’s a great way to showcase our work.
Next month (Sunday October 20th if you’re free) will involve us cleaning tools and doing some general maintenance on our new trailer.  If you’d like to join us please send me an email rachelviney@hotmail.com or phone 0458015183 and I can include you on our mailing list. There are loads of ways you can help out, even if you are not able to come along to our working bees.  
We usually have a break over the summer months so will end the year with a BBQ to say thanks to everyone who has helped out over the year. 

Cheers

Rachel 
rachelviney@hotmail.com or phone 0458015183
Cremorne Bowls and Community Club News

50 Years serving Cremorne

The Cremorne Bowls Club membership in recognition of the crucial role that the Bowls Club has played in the life of the community of Cremorne over the last fifty years has voted to change its Constitution and is now called the Cremorne Bowls and Community Club. Whilst still a sporting club which provides the chance for the people of the area to participate in the sport of Bowls at all levels, we now also provide a meeting place and facility for those other members who are not necessarily interested in the game of Bowls.

Our thanks goes to our current secretary Brian Bennett, for his tireless work and advocacy in bringing this change about.

50th Anniversary Celebration: We invite you to join us on Sunday 6th October at the Club to mark  fifty years of bowls. Help celebrate this event with players past and present, current members and the Cremorne community. 
A social game of Bowls commences at 1pm with a traditional tipple of sherry. Club memorabilia will be on display and afternoon tea will be served at 3pm.  

RSVP by Friday 4th October to Glenn; 0421 419 839 or Brian; 0417 444 839
The Once a Month Friday Night Meals at the Club, have become a much looked forward to event with the curry night being booked out. So make sure that you book early for the next dinner on Friday 27th September to secure your table. Contact the CBCC; 6248 9856 during opening hours and leave your details. Please inform us of any food restrictions.
Your support is crucial: The 2013-14 CBCC Board is committed to continuing to make the Club a vibrant community resource. The introduction of EPTPos and the re introduction of meals goes some way to addressing this. The Board is keen to hear from members of the community with ideas to maximise the use of the Club on non playing days. For example; would anyone like to start up a card day? Or conduct art classes? We already provide a venue on Monday morning to the Cremorne Playgroup, who have, through their own generosity, improved facilities at the Club.

The Club voted to keep its membership fee at $35 annually, as this income goes along way in paying for the administrative overheads of the Club  so we urge you to become a member to take full advantage of the services we have to offer. 

The Winter Indoor Bowls season has finished for another year. Once again the community of Cremorne has pulled together to provide a fun filled Wednesday evening during the winter months. Congratulations to all on a successful season organised by Maria Ray.  The Champion team for 2013 is the Tunnack Warriors (John Webster, Paul Young, Glenn Bremner & Ralph Tieman), with Ralph earning a well-deserved win with his last bowl to defeat the 2012 winners Black Caviar (Don McVilly, Andrew Hopwood, Pete Reimers, Brendan Dance) by one shot in the grand final.  The winners of the “B” Grade, the Lycra Lads (Nigel Heaven, Brian Bennett, Peter Ray, David Gatehouse & Barry Hodge), are also to be congratulated and encouraged to do even better next year. 

Your Bowls Club Need You: We are seeking playing members in all pennant divisions, both women & men to fill vacancies left by the migration of members to warmer climes or through transfers out to other clubs further afield. Leigh Munnings is now an accredited coach for the Club and he is always willing to give advice on the finer points of the game as well as introducing beginners to the game.  Bowls are available for loan.
Pennant Bowls and Barefoot Bowls start with daylight savings and we are keen to expand our talent pool.  Any one is welcome to come and try this sport.  It is unique in that anyone can participate.  There is no minimum or maximum age and both males and females are welcome.  

If you would like to be included in a team for the Barefoot Bowls on a Thursday evening contact the Club on 62489856 or Don McVilly on 0418489064.There is only space for 12 teams so make sure you do not miss out.  

The Bowls Club is seeking volunteer bar staff. Training offered. Ring Glenn: 0421 419 839
Announcements & Information
Dates for your Diary 2013

27 September:  Friday night Dinner @ Bowls Club

29 September:  CCG Inc AGM

 6 October:     CBC 50th anniversary celebrations

10 October:    Barefoot Bowls begins

12 October:   Bowls Pennant season begins
13 October:   Long Table Lunch Cremorne beach Reserve
25 October:   Friday night Dinner @ Bowls Club

 5 November:  Melbourne Cup @ the Bowls Club

20 December: Summer Solstice celebrations & Xmas tree decoration BBQ

*****************************************************************************************************
News Flash, It’s Italian
Don’t be disappointed!
Book now for the Monthly Friday Night Dinner @ the Club
Friday 27th Sept 6.30 pm
RSVP: 6248 9356 or 0421 419 839
****************************************

Cremorne Community Group Inc 

2nd Annual General Meeting

Sunday 29th Sept 2013

3 pm @Cremorne Bowls Club

Please join us for a complimentary drink & afternoon tea after the meeting is closed.
******************************************************************* 
Cremorne’s 54th Birthday 

Long Table Lunch a community shared feast

bring a platter to share
Sunday 13th October 
12.30pm 
Cremorne Beach Reserve

 live music 

www.cremorne.tas.au 

Vicki Pearce 0418 992 891 or ccg@cremorne.tas.au
****************************************************************

Art & Craft in Cremorne
The Cremorne Community Group(CCG) has set up a working group to work with the community to explore the possibility of holding an art, craft and photography exhibition in winter 2014.

If you would like to exhibit in and/or be involved with running this activity contact:

Cheryl Talbot: chernoel@tadaust.org.au

or

CCG: ccg@cremorne.tas.au
**********************************

EFTPos now at the Bowls Club

With the recent installation of EFTPos bar purchases can be now made by card.

Limited cash can be given out with a minimum purchase of $10

For the annual membership fee of $35 you can help the Club continue to extend its services for the community:
Membership forms available online: cremorne.tas.au/CBC

Cremorne Bowls & Community Club Bar

Summer Opening Hours
Opening hours from Oct 7th

Tuesday         
4.30 to  6.30pm

Wednesday

4.30 to  7.30pm 

Thursday

4.30 to  10.30pm Barefoot Bowls
Friday

4.30 to  10.30pm *Jackpot **Dinner
Saturday

4.30 to   8.30pm

 *Member’s Jackpot* Be in it to win it!!! @ 7pm every Friday a CBCC member’s number is drawn from our barrel and a cash prize is collected by the winner if present at the draw. The cash prize jackpots each week and currently stands at around $200.

**Last Friday in the Month Dinner:

If you have a spare evening and would like to volunteer to work at  the CBCC bar once a week, we need your help. Contact Glenn Bremner our volunteer Bar Manager on 0421 419 839 for details.

CBCC Bottle Shop Price List

Red Wine                                    $


Cawarra merlot

10.00

Jacobs Creek shiraz

13.00

Otago Bay pinot

15.00

Catching Thieves cab-merlot
18.00

Rosemount cab-merlot            18.00

Rosemount merlot

18.00

Goundrey cab-merlot              19.00

Sparkling Wine

Jacobs Creek pinot noir          15.00

Jacobs Creek piccolo’s
  4.80

White Wine



Club 


            12.00

Jacobs Creek chardonnay
13.00

Jacobs Creek sem-sav
            13.00

Nottage Hill pinot grigio
13.00

Hanwood grigio

13.00

Windy Peak reisling               16.00

Catching Thieves sem sav 
18.00
*******************************************

The Community Notice Boards

The CCG has two options for you to get your organisation’s  information out to the community.

1. The public notice board @ the Cremorne Beach Reserve.

To place notices on the notice board contact Vicki: 0418 992 891,

2. The Cremorne Community website.

Email the details & any notices to: webmaster@cremorne.tas.au
for adding to the “News” or “What’s On” sections of the site

The Cremorne Community Newsletter, Sept 2013, is sponsored by the Cremorne Community Group Inc. and compiled by Vicki Pearce.

Funding from Pipe Clay Coastcare & NRMSouth for its publication, is gratefully acknowledged.

CCG Inc Executive 2013-14
President: Vicki Pearce

Vice President: Tania Fleming

Secretary: Brian Bennett

Treasurer: Glenn Bremner

Public Officer: Ian Pearce
For any information contained within this newsletter contact the appropriate group or email us; ccg@cremorne.tas.au 
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